



October 2014 MVP1656-14 Your Ref: SM1/0914

> Mr Tom O'Neill Meetings Administrator Corporate Services Department South Dublin Couty Council Couty Hall Tallaght Dublin 24

Dear Mr O'Neill,

The Minister for Health, Leo Varadkar, T.D., has asked me to thank you for your letter concerning Crooksling Hospital and to let you know that it is receiving attention.

Yours sincerely

David O'Connor Private Secretary Companie Contae Atra Clisth Theas South Dublin County Council

1 7 OCT 2014

Corporate Services





Cuirfear fáilte roimh chomhfhreagras i nGaeilge

An Roinn Sláinte/Department of Health

Teach Haicín Baile Átha Cliath 2 Hawkins House Dublin 2

Fón/Tel (01) 635 4148
Facs/Fax (01) 671 4508
R-phost/Email ministersoffice@health.gov.ie
Suíomh Gréasáin/Web www.health.gov.ie
& Páipear Athchursáilte/Printed on Recycled Paper

Oifig Stiúrthóir Ginearálta na Seirbhíse Sláinte Urlár 1 Ospidéal an Dr. Steevens Baile Átha Cliath 8 Office of the Director General of the Health Service

South Dublin Count Counci.

Corporate Services

1st Floor Dr. Steevens' Hospital Dublin 8

Tel: (01) 635 2000 Fax: (01) 635 2211 Email: dgpa@hse.ie

13<sup>th</sup> October 2014

Ref: 329862

Mr. Tom O'Neill Meetings Administrator South Dublin County Council County Hall Tallaght Dublin 24

Dear Mr. O'Neill,

I wish to acknowledge with thanks your letter dated 6<sup>th</sup> October 2014 to Mr. Tony O'Brien, Director General, regarding the motion to call on the Minister for Health and HSE to secure Crooksling Hospital's future which has been brought to his attention.

I wish to advise you that your correspondence has been referred to Ms.

Carol Cuffe, Area Manager, Dublin South West for her attention and direct follow up with you.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Hoey

Office of the Director General

